
STATE OF NEW YORK 
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 
 
CASE 24-G-0248 - In the Matter of a Review of the Long-Term Gas 

System Plans of The Brooklyn Union Gas Company 
d/b/a National Grid NY, KeySpan Gas East 
Corporation d/b/a National Grid, and Niagara 
Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid.  

 
 

NOTICE EXTENDING COMMENT PERIODS 
 

(Issued July 24, 2024) 
 
 

  In its Order Adopting Gas System Planning Process, 

issued May 12, 2022, in Case 20-G-0131, the Public Service 

Commission created a long-term gas system planning process for 

local gas distribution companies.1  As part of that process, on 

June 3, 2024, The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a National Grid 

NY, KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a National Grid, and 

Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 

(collectively, the Companies) filed their initial long-term plan 

in this proceeding.  Pursuant to the Notice of Technical 

Conference and Establishing Comment Deadlines issued June 4, 

2024 (June 4 Notice), comments from stakeholders and other 

interested entities concerning the substance of the Companies’ 

initial long-term plan are requested by August 19, 2024, with 

reply comments requested by September 3, 2024. 

In a letter filed on July 22, 2024, Sane Energy 

Project requested a 45-day extension of the August 19 comment 

date.  Sane Energy Project states that an extension will allow 

additional time to research with experts and solicit members’ 

insights to develop a comprehensive and equitable plan that 

serves the best interests of the community.  On July 23, 2024, 

 
1 Case 20-G-0131, Gas Planning Procedures, Order Adopting Gas 

System Planning Process (issued May 12, 2022). 
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the City of New York filed a letter supporting Sane Energy 

Project’s extension request.  It adds that the extension will 

also give stakeholders time to coordinate with each other on 

issues of common interest and will allow for interested persons 

to digest relevant information filed in this and other 

proceedings. 

  PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the extension requests are 

granted, in part.  The dates by which initial and reply comments 

from stakeholders and other interested entities concerning the 

substance of the Companies’ initial long-term plan are hereby 

extended as follows:  until September 18, 2024, for initial 

comments, with reply comments now requested by October 3, 2024.   

    Please refer to the June 4 Notice for pertinent filing 

and contact information. 

 

 
         

(SIGNED)     MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS 
      Secretary 


